APPROVED

VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES

May 17, 2012
The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 7:40 a.m. in the SBDM conference room. Members present were Mrs. Jackie Adcock, Ms. Kalena Vance, Mrs. Lakeita Parmes, Mr. Jeremy Lundy, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mr. Jeremy Aldridge was absent Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

Mrs. Parmes made a motion to approve the Agenda and the Minutes from April 19, 2012. Mr. Lundy seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (12.39) 
REPORTS

Student Achievement – State testing is completed. We had our awards day for students. Our first grade students have worked hard learning multiplication facts.
April School Activity Budget Approval – The council discussed the April 2012 budget. Mr. Lundy made a motion to approve the budget. Ms. Vance seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (12.40)
Revised Title I School Compact and Parent Involvement Policy –The council reviewed the revised School Compact and Parent Involvement Policies.  Mr. Lundy made a motion to approve the policies. Ms. Vance seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (12.41)
Parent Survey – The council reviewed the responses and comments from the parent survey that the Student Services committee created. 
Program Review – The council discussed the Vision Statement for the Program Review for Arts and Humanities, Practical Living, and Vocational Studies. We will update the SBDM Policy Handbook to add the Vision Statement.  The council continues to work on the policies and Cross Curricular Guidelines for teachers. Ms. Parmes made a motion to approve the Vision Statement. Ms. Vance seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (12.42)

Renovation Update – The classrooms are almost finished. The brick work has started and the windows are being replaced. The library, gym and cafeteria will start the remodeling process the day after school is out. 

SBDM Policy Handbook Review –The council reviewed the SBDM Policy Handbook. The council and all committees will focus on updating our policies during the 2012-13 school year. 

Title 1 Budget Approval – Our Title I budget was lowered for the 2012-13 school year. Mr. Dennis would like to hire a Title 1 assistant. We have been approved for a half time principal. Mr. Dennis would like to use Title I funds for a half time Title I teacher, which the assistant principal will teach. If any funding is available in the budget, Mr. Dennis would like to purchase I-pads for our teachers.  Mrs. Claywell will be our KSI, RTI Specialist for the 2012-13 school year. Mr. Lundy made a motion to approve the Title I budget. Mrs. Parmes seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (12.43)
Meeting Date and Time – The next meeting of the SBDM council will be Tuesday, June 12, 2012 at 9:00 a.m.
AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the June meeting will include the names of the newly elected SBDM Council Members for 2012-13, Program Review, Student Achievement, May Budget Report, Committee Reports, and the Building Renovation Update.

 ADJOURN

Mrs. Adcock made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:40.m. Mrs. Adcock seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (12.44)

